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September 3, 2013
Dear Parents and Students,

Welcome to a new school year.  I would like to take this opportunity to share some information and ideas that I hope you will find helpful.


This year our social studies class will be using Prentice Hall’s World Studies Eastern Hemisphere, as well as a wide variety of supplemental material. We will be focusing on the geography, history, and culture of the regions. Students are expected to complete assigned daily work, keep a notebook in class (which will be graded each marking period), and complete assigned projects.

It is very important that students complete their assignments on time.  Student who do not have their work done on time miss out on the educational benefits of class discussions based on the completed assignment.  A zero will be given if an assignment is not completed on its due date. Students are encouraged to turn in the completed late work as soon as possible.  They will be given some credit at the end of the marking period when grades are calculated.  If a student is out of school because of illness, he or she has a day, for each day absent, to make up the work.


The method of determining grades for social studies will be:



NOTEBOOK (responses and note-taking)
 10%



DAILY WORK/Projects



 40%



TESTS




             50%

Suggested Supplies:

· One spiral single-subject notebook that will be used for note taking and warm-ups. 

· A supply of pencils and erasers.

· A set of colored pencils or markers for map work.

· One box of Kleenex for the classroom.

· A container of disinfectant wipes for the classroom.


Grades will be posted anonymously in the classroom on a weekly basis. They can also be viewed at home on the Internet via “Parent Connect” using a password issued by the office. If you would prefer a progress report sent home let me know.

I use the assertive discipline plan.  My rules, consequences, and rewards are posted in the classroom.  If you would like a copy I will share them with you.


I invite you to become a member of our “learning team”.  Your support and enthusiasm will help enrich the quality of your child’s learning both in and out of the classroom.


If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me.  The best time to reach me by telephone (343-2140 ext 5130) is: 8:10-8:30 a.m. or after 4:00 p.m. I can also be reached at:
beamishd@wbrc.k12.mi.us








Sincerely,









Mrs. Deb Beamish

In order to keep parents informed, I send e-mails that contain the agenda, homework assignments, dates for upcoming quizzes and tests, and information on special events and activities.  If you would like to become part of my group mailing, please complete the form below and return it.  

X__________________________        (Printed Student Name) 

X______________________       _______                             (Printed Parent Name)

Parent’s e-mail address __________________________________________________
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